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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

11.09.14

Welcome back everyone, we hope that you have all had a lovely Summer break. We welcome especially those children who have joined us in Miss Nelson`s class for the first time this half term. They have settled in very well and are enjoying school life! We also welcome Miss Nelson to the staff – she has also settled in very well and is enjoying school life!
Other news in Foundation Stage this half term is that Mrs Firth, who left us on maternity leave in July, gave birth to a little girl - Delilah Rose - early in August and we send her and her husband our very best wishes.   

Parent Meetings

Thank you to those parents of children in Foundation Stage and KS2 who attended the parent meetings yesterday evening. We hope that you found them useful, and we look forward to seeing our KS1 parents at 3.30 p.m. today for a similar meeting.

On Wednesday next week, 17th September, shortly after 9.00 a.m. we shall be holding a meeting for parents explaining “Read, Write, Inc” which is the scheme we use to teach reading and writing throughout school. Some of you may already have attended a meeting on the subject, but all are welcome to attend if you feel that you would like a “refresher”. 
Parent Governor Vacancies
There are two Parent governor vacancies on the Governing Body of the School. Please look out for the letter regarding this tomorrow – each family will receive one letter and two ballot forms as both parents are eligible to apply.
We value our parent governors and look forward to working in partnership with you.
Golden Book

Well done to the following children who are first in our “Golden Book” for this school year:

Class 1 Sophia Phillips and Michael Welling   Class 2 Matthew Drury and James Gibson
Class 3 Madeleine Care and Iona Burns           Class 4 Isobel Walsh and Oliver England
Grand Depart Day

Our “Grand Depart Day” in July when we wore yellow for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance Charity raised £104.56 from school. Mrs Costello, a parent who organised the day has asked that we give a big “thank you” to everyone for their support. Our money was put with that raised separately by Mrs Costello`s family and the grand total was £460. 

After School Clubs

Please return any application forms for our after school Multisports Club by tomorrow morning .The first session of the club will run tomorrow evening. 

Mrs Grindle and Miss Riley have also given out letters to children regarding our “Glee Club” this week. Again, please return forms as soon as you can. 

Jeans for Genes Day

Looking ahead to next week, next Friday we shall be holding our annual “Jeans for Genes” Day when children are asked to bring £1 in return for wearing usual school tops, and denim “bottoms”. 

Morrisons “ Let`s Grow ” vouchers

Morrisons` Supermarkets are again giving out “Let`s Grow” vouchers for schools to exchange for gardening equipment. There is a collecting box in the KS2 corridor and we would be very grateful for your vouchers. 

Student Council
Next Wednesday Mrs Womersley will do a whole school assembly about the achievements of the Student Council last year. These ranged from organising events such as Children in Need Day and antibullying week to interviewing potential staff and helping choose the new play equipment for West Bretton play area.
Please talk to your child to find out if they are interested in applying. They need to tell their class why they would be a good Student Councillor and what ideas they have for the Student Council next year.

Please help your child with this.  You can also write it down for younger children and we will assist them in reading it out. This year we will be selecting full time children from all four classes.

Parking

A reminder for parents, especially those new to school, of the arrangements for parking in the Village Institute car park.  We try to operate a “one way” system with cars using the entrance nearest school to enter and leaving by the bottle banks. It is a tight fit in the car park now we have such a full school and it is more than ever important that parents are parking responsibly and with consideration for everyone else. There have been instances where parents are parking so close to entry/exits that cars are unable to get through. 
Year 5/6 Swimming

We apologise to children in Mrs Sellens` class as we have been told that the swimming pool at Ossett Academy will be unavailable for the next few weeks. We hope to start the lessons on 6th October. In the meantime Mrs Bruce, the swimming teacher from Ossett will be coming here to school to talk about water safety and basic first aid.  

And finally  …………

Mrs Hackett, one of our lunchtime supervisors has asked if we can once again start to collect clean plastic bottle tops, including from milk cartons. These will be donated to a family who are fundraising for a special wheelchair for their child.   
We would also like to advise you of Horbury Academy`s Open Evening on Wednesday 24th September from 5 – 8 p.m. This is open to all parents and children.  
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